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This advisory is issued not for endorsement per (DO) 28, s. 2001, 
but only for the information of DepEd officials, 

personnel/ staff, as well as the concerned public. 
(Visit www.depedmuntinlupa.ph) 

GOKONGWEI BROTHERS FOUNDATION ADVISORY RELEASE FOR THE 
TeachSTEM SCHOLARSHIP PROGRAM 

Attached is a letter from Mr. Mac Garay, Program Officer, Gokongwei Brothers 
Foundation, dated May 5, 2022, re: Gokongwei Brothers Foundation Advisory Release 
for the TeachSTEM Advisory Program, contents of which are self-explanatory, for the 
information and guidance of all concerned. 

Participation of public and private schools shall be subject to the no-disruption-
of-classes policy stipulated in DepEd Order No. 9, s. 2005 entitled Instituting Measures 
to increase Engaged Time-on-Task and Ensuring Compliance Therewith. 

Moreover, schools are reminded of the "No Collection and No Selling of Tickets 
Policy" stipulated in DepEd Order Nos. 19 and 40, s. 2008 and RA Nos. 4206 and 5546. 
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Mac B. Garay <Mac.Garay@gbf.com.ph> 
To: "sdo.muntinlupa@gmail.com" <sdo.muntinlupa@gmail.com> 
Cc: "Lynne C. Hernandez" <LynneGrace.Hernandez@gbf.com.ph> 

Thu, May 5, 2022 at 8:36 AM 

DOMINICO C. IDANAN 
Division Superintendent 
Division schools of Muntinlupa City 

Dear Supt. Idanan, 

Greetings from the Gokongwei Brothers Foundation. 

We are pleased to share with you an advisory released by DepEd Central Office regarding the TeachSTEM 
Scholarship Program. 
https://www.deped.gov.ph/wp-content/uploads/2022/05/DA_52022_032.pdi  

We would like to request for help in disseminating the information to your students and faculty to help us reach 
potential scholars. Details of our programs are found in the following links: 
1. TeachSTEM College Degree Scholarship Program 
https:/ibit.ly/TeachSTErvIColiege 
2. TeachSTEM Master's Degree Scholarship Program 
hops:/: bitly/TeachSTEMIVIaster, 

You may also feel free to share our social media posts: 

1. TeachSTEM College Degree Scholarship Program 
https://wvw.faGebook.com/100736451860831/posts/421045426496597/?sfnsn=mo  
2. TeachSTEM Master's Degree Scholarship Program 
https://www.facebook.com/100736451860831/posts/4210745331603531?sfnsn=mo  

We look forward to receiving applications from your <region/division/school>. We will also keep you posted once 
details for our Teacher Certificate Programs and Master's Research Grant are out. 

For questions or clarifications, you may contact Lynne Hernandez, Program Manager for teacher scholarships, at 
0908-8156373 or LynneGrace.Hernandez@gbf.com.ph. Thank you very much. 

Warm regards, 

Mac Garay 
Program Officer 
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